
To: Planning Commission -August 10, 2017 Agenda/Bell Ranch, Bell Woods and Hawk View 

fC... ~-10-l / 
..J-=i:>?/\'\\ -;;/:b 3 

If Country Club Drive and Bass Lake Road is one of the most congested and dangerous intersections why 

are these projects being extended for 10 years? The County could have eliminated the dangerous 

intersection before now using the TIM fees collected for road improvements. 

The County needs to require a 2017 Bass Lake Hills Financing Plan BEFORE the 2017 development 

agreement approval. The 2004 Bass Lake Hills financing plan is no longer valid for the following reasons: 

1. Development agreements have expired. 

2. Critical Mass threshold has changed. 

3. Cost estimates need to be revised. 

4. Update to the number of dwelling units. 

5. Phasing plan was not followed (Bass Lake North approved when only one parcel had a 

development agreement}. 

6. Fee programs need updating. 

The property owners with expired development agreements should be aware of any requirements the 
I 

county is planning to impose on the remaining properties in the Bass Lake Hills Specific Plan should they 

choose to development. 

The plan to construct the offsite Morrison Road between existing homes that will end up crossing in 

front of a neighbors home. This is shameful and not needed especially since giving up property for 

Hollow Oak. This action will affect his view of the valley, create more traffic noise and lower property 

values on his home and the surrounding homes. 

I requested a copy of the analysis documenting the need for the offsite Morrison Road connecting to 

Hollow Oak. To date I have not received a response that addresses the question. The County has 

approved much larger subdivisions in the surrounding area with only one access and an emergency exit. 

The build out of Bell Woods will only increase speeding traffic and noise on Hollow Oak. 

The developer reached an agreement with the El Dorado Irrigation District recently. A copy of the 

settlement agreement along with a Facility Plan Report should be included with the conditions of 

approval. 

Patrick and Cynthia Morrison 

3521 Hollow Oak Dr. 
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